
 

     

 

E-Newsletter # 4                                             Term 2                                                  13 June 2017 

 

 Upcoming Dates  Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 WEEK  7 
 
Tuesday 13 June 
Swimming continues  
Arohanui 1 & 2  
Manurewa Leisure Pools 
 
First Sacraments Holy Communion 
and Confirmation Practice 
Church 
 
Wednesday 14 June 
Reconciliation 
Arohanui & Year 4-8 students in the 
First Sacraments Group 
Church - 9am 
 
Swimming continues 
Whakanui 1 & 2  
Manurewa Leisure Pool 
 
ABSL sessions continue 
Arohanui 1 & 2 and Tumanako 
 
Senior Kapa Haka 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 15 June 
ABSL sessions continue 
Arohanui 1  and Aroha 1 & 2 
 
Gymnastics  
Tumanako 
 
Saturday 17 June 
Parish-School Mass​ prepared by 
Tumanako, 5.30pm 
 
Sunday 18 June  
First Sacraments - First Holy 
Communion & Confirmation Mass 
Please support our St Anne’s students. 
Church, 2pm 
 
WEEK 8 
 
Monday 19 June 
Morning Liturgy/Assembly 
Presented by Tika 1/Whakanui 2  
ALL Welcome 
 
MOTAT Trip 
Arohanui 1 
MOTAT 10 am - 2.30pm 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia 
Orana, Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Kona Mauri, 
Malo Ni, Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 
 
Device Free Sunday 
As a family we decided to have a Device Free Sunday.  After 
Mass, Sunday is time for family and building relationships.  Often 
our lives are busy with sports practices, games, meetings, sitting 
in traffic, watching TV, texting and social media.  Sometimes our 
kids need encouragement to put the device away, go outside and 
play.   
 
Our family hopped in the car and took a drive to Duder Regional 
Park. What a place it is, with magnificent views of the harbour 
from the Sky Tower to the Coromandel.  The park has a 
wonderful hour and a half walk through fields and bush. There 
are even some sheep and cattle to get to know. 
 
We are on the lookout for our next adventure, device free. 
 
Sporting Week 
I have been speaking with the pupils about the two big sporting 
events at present: the Lion’s Tour and the America’s Cup. As a 
nation and people we can take a lot of learning from both events. 
Though they seem distant to most of us, these events bring 
people closer together.  
 
Both teams have gathered people from across nations, with 
seemingly unlimited money, to beat little NZ. This must give us 
pride in knowing that we can compete on any stage.  Let’s 
celebrate as NZers and support our teams.   
 
A thought to leave you with 
“​The adage - "never too old to learn" - 
is a great comfort to me.”  
Catherine McAuley 
 
God bless   
Glen Ryan 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 
 



 
Junior Kapa Haka 
Year 0 - Year 4 Students 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Tuesday 20 June 
MOTAT Trip 
Whakanui 1 
MOTAT 10 am - 2.30pm 
 
Swimming   
Arohanui 1 & 2  
Manurewa Leisure Pools 
 
Wednesday 21 June 
Swimming continues 
Whakanui 1 & 2  
Manurewa Leisure Pool 
 
ABSL sessions continue 
Arohanui 1 & 2 and Tumanako 
 
Senior Kapa Haka 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 22 June 
MOTAT Trip 
Whakanui 2 
MOTAT 10 am - 2.30pm 
 
ABSL sessions continue 
Arohanui 1  and Aroha 1 & 2 
 
Gymnastics  
Tumanako 
 
Friday 23 June 
Whole School Mass - ​Feast of the Most 
Sacred Heart of Jesus  (ALL Welcome) 
Church - 9am  
 
 
WEEK  9 

 
Monday 26 June 
Morning Liturgy/Assembly  
Presented by Tika 2/Tumanako  
ALL Welcome 
 
Junior Kapa Haka 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Tuesday 27 June 
MOTAT Trip 
Arohanui 2 
MOTAT 10 am - 2.30pm 
 
Swimming continues  
Arohanui 1 & 2  
Manurewa Leisure Pools 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

In Week 5, we celebrated a wide range of                 
"Literacy activities", during our School         
Book Week/Fair. Both Staff and Students           
were involved in Literacy quizzes about           
Book Characters, Samoan Culture and         
Kiwiana. There were lots of opportunities           
to read, write and share in our love of                 
reading. Our staff dressed daily in           
character costumes to foster a love of             
reading and open up new possibilities for             
our children to learn about. 
 
Book Characters arrived from all around           
the Universe to celebrate our Book Week.   

We had a Royal Visit from the King and Queen, with Prince’s and                         
Princesses from every nation joining us. Snow White and her Seven                     
Dwarfs trotted of to work and several beautiful Cinderella's paraded                   
around. Captain America and other Superheroes, Spiderman,             
Superman, Batman and Ninja Turtles dropped by to show us their                     
superhero moves. See if you can spot your favourite character, in our                       
video celebrating our ​Book Week Parade!!!! - Click to view 
 
I would like to thank the wonderful staff at St Anne’s school who 
embraced dressing up during Book Week.  Their challenge was to come 
as a different Character each day. Staff creations, created discussion 
and questions for students about the character they were depicting. 
Teachers and support staff competed to earn house points with 
Pompallier House taking out a very close win for 2017.  Next year we 
will be encouraging our parents/caregivers and whanau to dress up 
with us.  See if you can see the teacher behind the character. 

STAFF BOOK WEEK CHARACTERS - CLICK TO VIEW 
Mrs Joanne Milich-Misikini 

 
Book Week Riddle Winners 

A big thank you to all the children who correctly answered 
the book week riddles. The winners were awarded a 

certificate and also a duffy book during assembly in Week 
6. Mr Norman was very impressed with the amount of 

enthusiasm and participation from all students.  
The Book Week Riddle winners:  

 
Frank Books 

Recently the school received 100 
free exercise books ​from the 

generous folk at ​FRANK 
Stationary. The books were given 

to the Whakanui area and they 
are using them for writing. ​Check 

out some of the students in 
Whakanui enjoying the awesome books.  

 
Mr Matthew Norman 

Associate Principal 
 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSanhHUXN5OTRvM0E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSVGJMUVo1NXgzeDg
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ChJs033XQwvZbjCrE09gbcQqITZODAmfGl9nv31yjVM/edit
https://www.frankstationery.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B-rFkA8Xic9wdURrcWEtNUpOemM/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B-rFkA8Xic9wdURrcWEtNUpOemM/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B-rFkA8Xic9wdURrcWEtNUpOemM/view?usp=sharing


 
Gospel Value of the Week 

Respect 
Whakanui 

 
UPCOMING LITURGICAL 

CELEBRATIONS:  
Please join us. 

 
Saturday 17 June, 5.30pm 
Parish-School Mass  
CORPUS CHRISTI​ ​prepared by 
Tumanako. 

 

Sunday 18 June, 2.00pm First 
Holy Communion and 
Confirmation Mass  
Please support our St Anne’s 
students. There is a photographer 
so please refrain from taking photos 
during the ceremony. 
 
Friday 23 June, 9am 
Feast of The Sacred Heart of 
Jesus - whole school Mass, 
prepared by Tika Tuarua. 

 
Sunday 30 July, 11.30am 
St Anne’s Parish Feast Day 
Celebrations in the Parish Hall - 
all students, family and staff are 
welcome to join the celebration. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM 
God - Te Atua Learning 
Strand 
Family-Whanau book 
 
Catholic Community Links 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 
St Anne’s Parish Mass Time 
 

 
 

 

 
 

As you teach your children the importance of showing respect, first                     
commit your efforts to the Lord, trusting Him to be faithful to complete                         
the work that you have begun.  
When opportunity arises, have kids offer to carry groceries, help a                     
neighbour, offer their chair to a grown-up or friend, open the door for                         
others, etc. Begin at home!  

 

Parent teaching resources 
about Respect 

 
 

 
Disciple of the Week 
We are inspired by the following students who have been                   
recognised as Disciples of the Week for showing the face of God                       
to others. 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=onyFok4H_YY
http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/
http://www.kidsofintegrity.com/lessons/respect/parents-prayer
http://www.kidsofintegrity.com/lessons/respect/parents-prayer


 

 
Well done to the following 
children who have received 

 

Principal 
Awards 

 
Aroha Reception 1 & 2: 
Marshay Tatana 
Hazel Perham 
Leata Leard Pio Ilalio 
Lissi-Anna Talakai 
 
Tika - Year 1 & 2: 
Benjamin Fiso-Lolohea 
Persyah Foliano 
Noah Dasler 
Breanna Aguila 
Anthony Atonio 
Sioeli Pereira 
Joseph Malele 
Elizabeth Paras 
 
Whakanui - Year 3 &4: 
Vikki Kilgour 
Ashlenia Foliano 
Zaevia Cunningham 
Adessa Nissan 
Lillian Ruhe-Toafa 
Brooklyn Dennis 
Jacinta Eteuati 
Joseph Youshiya 
 
Arohanui - Year 5 & 6: 
April Vaolepu 
Jennifer Dahl 
Dougie Kuli 
Edmund LeungWai So’o 
Alex Sulusulu 
Tiare Ineleo 
Emmanuel Timu 
Jade Tatari 
Pape Nimeti 
 
Tumanako - Year 7 & 8: 
Kaybrielle Ineleo 
Teresa Giang 
Cecillia Fuataga 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Celebrating our Achievements & Successes 

 
 

 

Our Excellence Trophy winner 
last week was our Executive 
Officer Mrs Sparks.  Thank 
you for your marvellous 
organisational skills 
especially for planning our 
staff Pink Ribbon Breakfast 
and for all your wonderful 
work for our recent Book 
Week activities. Every job you 
do is a self-portrait of you 
and you always autograph 
your work with excellence! 

This week’s recipient of 
the Excellence Trophy is 
Josaley 
for 
having a 
growth 
mindset 
and 
driving 
her own learning and as 
a result making amazing 
impressive accelerated 
progress in maths.   

 ​WELCOME ... 

 
To our new Support Staff 

member Miss Cullen who 
started with our school last 
week.  Enjoy the journey! 

 



 

 
 
 
Upcoming Sports 
Fixtures: 
 
Friday 30 June  
(Save Date: Monday 3 July) 
CCSA Interschool Netball 
Tournament 
Browns Road Netball Courts 
  
Tuesday 4 July 
MPSSA Interschool 
Volleyball Tournament 
Manurewa High School Gym 
 
Thursday 6 July 
WERO Whitewater Rafting 
Fast Moving Water Safety 
Session for Year 6 
A notice (​here’s the link​) went 
home in week 5 with further 
information. 
 

 

Saturday 

Netball Club 

No Netball was played the         
week of Queen’s Birthday       
however the girls played a         
strong game last week and are           
enjoying their involvement,     
Check out the last week’s         
results  in the link  

THIS WEEK'S MESSAGE  
 PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 

 

Te Whare   

Tapa ​Whā 
 
Keeping active and fit is         
an important part of       
students overall hauora     
(well-being). As a     
school we work hard to         
foster students hauora     
using the model of the         
Whare Tapa Whā. This       
is represented by the       
four walls of a wharenui         
(meeting house) which     
make up students     
overall hauora - ​Taha       
wairua ​(​spiritual health),     

T​aha hinengaro ​(mental health), T​aha whānau (​family health)               
and Taha tinana (physical health). When all four walls are strong                     
and well supported it means our students are happy, safe and                     
able to learn at their best. Please keep encouraging your children                     
to look after their overall well-being by participating in our school                     
Physical Education programme and extra curricular sports teams.  

 

Extra Swimming Lesson  
 

 
 
Remaining swimming lessons 
Tuesday 20 June (week 8) AND           
Tuesday 4 July (week 10) 

The Arohanui team missed       
out on a swimming lesson in           
week 4 due to the bus driver             
falling ill. We have been         
offered an extra swimming       
lesson to make up for the           
lesson that was missed. This         
catch up lesson will be held on             
Tuesday 4 July (week 10).         
The children will travel to and           
from the pool by bus         
accompanied by their hub       
kaitiaki. 

 
 

Captain Rachel Met Her Heroes 
 

A young Manurewa netballer was at the heart of the action at Sunday’s [May 4] 
ANZ Premiership match, as she stood side by side with Stars captain Leana de 
Bruin and Tactix captain Anna Thompson in front of a stadium of fans. 
 
Rachel Brzozowski, 8, along with Lynfield netballer, Caitlin Vaz, 9, won the                       

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1RedrWj1-AyqXDbUX30tv2oGFiJ51iI8lXF6gGESj810/edit
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSMG5hZ1lhMDMwdWFCbVcyclBHNGZSS2t4MTVB
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSMG5hZ1lhMDMwdWFCbVcyclBHNGZSS2t4MTVB


 
 

More St Anne’s NEWS  
Arohanui Tuarua learners   
Alex and Emmanuel front    
our St Anne’s News    
informing our school with    
some important reminders 

  
ST ANNE'S NEWS SCHOOL 

NOTICES  
 PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 

 
PTFA E-newsletter #3 - 

Please click to view 
 

 
 

 
A big thank you to everyone           

who bought items from the         

Scholastic Book Fair. Your       

purchases have contributed     

to Scholastic rewards for our         

school. These rewards are       

used to gain new books and           

resources for our library. 

 

 

 

opportunity to meet the team captains and high five each of the players as ​t​hey                             
were called onto centre court at the start of the match, through the ANZ Future                             
Captains competition. 
 
Rachel, who attends St Anne’s Catholic School, Manurewa and has been                     
playing netball for four years, was excited before the game to meet her heroes                           
and watch them play. 
 
“My favourite part was watching both the teams play, and it was cool seeing                           
the Tactix win. I thought the players were really good at jumping high.” 
 
ANZ Head of Sponsorship Susan McGregor says ANZ is passionate about                     
supporting netball at every level, from the elite to the grassroots. 
 
“That’s why we’re giving 94 children from around New Zealand the chance to                         
meet their sporting heroes at each of the ANZ Premiership matches this season. 
 
“We’re very pleased we’re able to offer this amazing opportunity to young Kiwis                         
and hope that by offering them the chance to stand on centre court with their                             
heroes it will help inspire them to achieve their dreams” says Ms McGregor. 
 
The match saw the Tactix beat the Stars (46-43). 

 
Enjoying a moment together 
before Sunday’s ANZ 
premiership game in Auckland 
are (from left) Leana de Bruin of 
the Stars, ANZ Future Captains 
Caitlin  aged 9 and Rachel aged 
8 and Anna Thompson of the 
Tactix. 
 
 

 

Wig Wednesday ​is coming up on June 28th  

 
 
We are excited to be taking part in ‘Wig Wednesday’ on                     
Wednesday 28th June and fundraising for Kiwi kids with                 
cancer. 
It’s easy to take part – students will still wear their school                       
uniform, but can wear a wig or crazy hair on the day and bring                           
a donation for Child Cancer Foundation. 
All funds raised by our school will help support Kiwi children                     
with cancer and their families.  
 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B6h9MC0SoQcLS3Q5VEFUMXR0V1E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B6h9MC0SoQcLS3Q5VEFUMXR0V1E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B6h9MC0SoQcLS3Q5VEFUMXR0V1E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1wCQX5h6nSUaBuWepVv33Au8KlZAizjylsuKTeB7b7FM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1wCQX5h6nSUaBuWepVv33Au8KlZAizjylsuKTeB7b7FM


 
Charlie - McAuley House Captain  

“Don’t let people label you,         
because the only opinion that         
matters is yours” 

“Don’t let people label you,     
because the only opinion that     
matters is yours”. What an     
amazing quote. It was one of my       
favourites because to me it     
means that you should listen to      
yourself, more than the world.     
We shouldn’t listen to people     
who put us down. Instead we      
should use that to better     
ourselves. If you are happy with      
who you are, then others will be       
happy for you. You shouldn’t     
listen to the haters because the      
only opinion that matters is     
yours. So remember this don’t let      
what people say change who     
you are. There is only one you       
and no one else can change      
that. 

 
Kaybrielle - Pompallier House    
Captain 
 
“You become like the people you      
spend time with, so choose who      
you spend time with carefully.” 
 
This message speaks out to me not       
only in a powerful way, but also in a         
spiritual way. The message gives     
me this feeling. A positive feeling.      
This feeling makes me want to grab       
every opportunity that I’m given and      
run away with them, just before they       
leave my grasp. This message has      
also taught me to be more      
supportive around others. To be     
more positive with others. Because     
with positivity, you can do anything,      
and that’s important. I had a whole       
new take on life after experiencing      
every single speakers different way     
of expressing themselves and their     
stories. Every new experience made     
a huge difference in my life. And I’m        
grateful for it. I’m so glad I came and         
represented St Anne’s at the NYLD      
2017. 

 

On the 25th of 
May the Year 8 
House captains 
attended the 
National Young 
Leaders day with 
Mr Norman. This 
fantastic day had 
a range of 
workshops and 
inspiring people to 
listen to. The day 
had a lovely 
whakatauki:   

E kore au e ngāro, 
he kakano i ruia 
mai i Rangiatea - 
I am a seed born 
of greatness.  

This week at 
assembly the girls were presented with their certificates and badges. 
Charlie and Aria also shared some thoughts about the day and the 
whakatauki.  

Mr Matthew Norman - ​Associate Principal
 

Aria - Maher House Captain 
 
“ Impossibility is just someone's opinion, not a fact.” 
 
What an inspiring quote, it really stood out to me because it means we can do                
anything. We shouldn’t get dragged down by others as it is only their opinion, which               
we shouldn’t believe in. This main quote made me feel more open for if anyone               
judged me or put me down I could just brush it and them off for it is just their                   
opinion. This quote also made me help encourage others that they can do anything              
they put their mind to. As well as to awhi them when they don’t feel they can do it                   
and reminding them might help build their confidence. That day was an amazing             
experience and really inspired me to be a brighter,more inspiring role model for             
everyone around me. So remember you can do anything and don’t let others bring              
you down.  

 
Maribeth - Chanel House Captain 
 
“We can achieve greatness in big and small ways every day.” 
 
Rangiatea, we can achieve greatness in big and small ways….I find this quote to              
be 100% accurate and it made me wonder a lot. We display Rangiatea everyday              
even though we don’t notice it, from doing our homework bit by bit each day to                
working with a group to solve an equation. In Adam’s and Duane’s case they opted               
to buy the Abel Tasman Beach for 2 million dollars so that ​we can use it. 2 million                  
dollars sounds like a lot right? Well they actually own the beach now! After              
donations from 50c to almost $100 plus they managed to buy the beach in              
February this year, starting in mid-Christmas last year. Their story really inspired            
me to always give effort in doing something if it is really small and I hope their story                  
inspired you as well. I am proud to attend NYLD 2017 and represent St Anne’s               
among the other schools that were there. 
  



  

  
By Sariyah Paitai (Arohanui 2) 

My culture is my blood and my blood is 
what runs in me 
It goes down to my veins  and even though I 
sin GOD lets my heart still beating  
Without GOD and JESUS I would be 
nothing So keep my faith strong and keep 
the tone like a song  
Because when has GOD ever made a 
mistake  
My culture is my blood and my  blood is my 
ink  
GOD gave me a gift to write with my soul  
So I will use it and share it in the name of 
CHRIST JESUS  
My culture is my blood and my blood is my 
red heart  
The reason why I'm standing is because of 
GOD who gave me so much love it turned 
into a planet in my mind  
My culture is my blood and my blood is my 
life  
Without the blood that GOD has put into me 
my ink would be lost, my veins won't be fed, 
my planet will not be red  
But my faith and GOD would be strong and 
that's one of the reasons why I praise GOD 
because he is strong, because he is lovely,  
because he will level you up, because he is 
GOD.  Worship poets use their word to 
preach the gospel that's also why I love 
poetry  
My culture is my blood and my blood is just 
blood ...After all GOD will love us forever 

 
IRiSe Youth St Anne’s 

Please Click to view - 
 St Anne's iRiSe Youth have had a 

very busy month of May…. 

Learning Highlights 
Thank you to our tuatahi hubs for sharing their learning with us in the                           
last e-newsletter. Now it’s time to sit back and enjoy some learning                       
highlights from Tika Tuarua and Arohanui Tuarua hubs. Click on the                     
blue underlined learning team​ of your choice and enjoy! 

 
TIKA TUARUA MUSICAL ITEM - 

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 

SIMPLE MACHINES - PLEASE 
CLICK TO VIEW 

 
BOOK WEEK PARADE - PLEASE 

CLICK TO VIEW 

 
SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK 

RECAP - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 
School Uniform 
We are looking into the ​opportunity of offering the purchase of our                       
school uniform online. This would allow parents to purchase our                   
uniform from Argyle directly and it would be delivered to the address                       
you provide. There would be a courier charge of $4 per order for delivery                           
and a slight increase in the cost of some of the items. 
 
Our school uniform shop would still provide a fitting service and items                       
like hats and boys socks would be able to be purchased from the shop                           
or the library at any time. 
 
In the next E-Newsletter we will have a survey for parents to fill out so                             
that we can see if there is an interest from our community for this                           
service. A decision will then be made based on the results of this survey. 

 
This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community. 
If you received this email unintentionally please click ​here​.  
To opt out of this mailing list please visit 
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout 

 

 

 

     

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1dnaoGz29h1k-wicvg2Uk_weGBWPJxtEI2TF5VOAsJCU
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1dnaoGz29h1k-wicvg2Uk_weGBWPJxtEI2TF5VOAsJCU
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1dnaoGz29h1k-wicvg2Uk_weGBWPJxtEI2TF5VOAsJCU
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSYlVpZlRFbU52cXM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSYlVpZlRFbU52cXM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSSGVHMDRuaWhMNGM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSSGVHMDRuaWhMNGM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSanhHUXN5OTRvM0E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSanhHUXN5OTRvM0E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSdF9Cc0RLeDhHTzQ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSdF9Cc0RLeDhHTzQ
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

